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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF MEETING

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting
28 October 2015
Staff Room




Draft 1
 (draft until approved at next meeting )
	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Elizabeth Tennet, Neil Thomas, Pauline Ah-Hot, Bill Dorman, David Rowley, Sarah Cran,  Alan Gray , David Urch, Fran Cattanach, Sam Hart, Carol Kyle, Katy Hayne, Andrea Thomson, Jonathan Pryce,
Apologies   See below.
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Apologies – Antonis Gianopolous, Maeve Fryday, Caroline Phipps-Urch, Tara  McGregor, Suzanne Paterson
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes from Sept 2 2015
Minutes approved.  
	MR


	3
	Headteachers Report
Things in school going well.  Carol is doing shared classroom experiences at the moment and commented that there is a strong focus in the classroom on developing geography skills

As part of South Edinburgh Primary School consultation process Education Scotland staff came in to the school. They were very impressed with Pupil Council and also had never seen such large classrooms!
As part of this ES asked the for the Parents Council’s view of the consultation process.  They asked whether there was enough info. MR responded positively to this. The PC has been happy with the process thus far. Education Scotland produce their report on the process and the education impact of the answer (not the answer itself).   In parallel with council report.

[n.b.ES is like a Watchdog organisation.  It reports to Scottish Government.]
Boys’ toilets being fixed. Taps being replaced with sensor taps to make it easier for P1 boys and wash hand basins need to be changed to accommodate this. (This change worked well when we tried it in the girls toilets last year.) 
School lunches – CK brought up a range of issues in response to some feedback since the start of term.  The meals have been through the dietician although it is acknowledged that they might not be everyone’s choice. A specific request from parents was to remove the flavoured milk. 

Overall the school has no say with the menus. It’s the same across the entire city. So efforts for change should focus on approaching the responsible person in CEC.  CK to supply contact point for the PC.
Brief discussion on whether packed lunch pupils and school dinner’s pupils can be seated together.  It’s actually hard to fully integrate due to logistics of the hot lunches (busy areas and safety issues).  
School dinners are now very popular and (around 340-370 per day in three sittings). Queuing (long) another side effect of this ‘popularity’.
Would it be possible Is it possible to repeat the parent visit at lunchtime for observation?  Yes, but the dining hall is very, very busy at the moment.
How do pupils get a packed lunch on Fridays – we ask they order early in each week please in order to buy the correct amount of fillings this allows any additional requests at the end of the week to be accommodated.  
How come Bruntsfield PS seems to have better meals than other schools?  Probably due to quality of cooking staff and preparation of meals from scratch in the school premises.  
Can menu options be better explained?  Class teachers answer any questions It is on website and children see options when collecting their lunch.
Next step on school lunch menu –get a working group to work with other schools once contact name in CEC supplied by CK.

School sports kit. New school kit is designed and coming for sports teams. Running team getting theirs first. Swimming as well. Football next. Then maybe Badminton or a set for clubs to borrow for competitions?  Great to look professional and keeps children safe.  

Vaulting horse has been re-covered.
Pupil Xmas cards – can this be re-initiated (raised by PC)? Contact details passed on to school office.  20% of the charges go to school?  Yes let’s do this.

Final question for CK - School bell time? CK stated the official bell times are 8.45 (P3-7) and 8.50 (P1-2) and are set to go at the same time each day although parents thought the current times are a bit sporadic. CK to ask janitors to check.

	CK


	4
	School Meals Discussion

Covered as part of HT Report above
	NA

	5
	Playground Improvement Project

Basic update. Post recent meeting with Ros Sutherland from CEC following the handover of the project to school/CEC. Still waiting for answers to key questions.
There was a discussion on some info regarding P1 pulling out of the tender process which was subsequently found to be a miss-communication.
Andy Gray (CEC) has promised this project would be delivered and Gillian Tee (Director) aware.
Really need to await further info from Ros.CK to chase as main contact from school. Mark Roberts to call Paul Godzik if no info by end of week.
	NT/DU

	6
	School Management Sub Group

Brief update on South Edinburgh Consultation Process which has passed deadline for the PC.
PC Chairs from across city to attend CEC meeting on CEC Budgets. Challenging issues. Education budgets were protected in the past. Building up to Feb 2016 CEC Meeting.
	MR

	7
	New Boroughmuir

Nothing substantial. Boroughmuir PC preparing a letter on the longer term concerns around intake numbers and capacity after South Edinburgh Process and S1 intake (Aug 2015) finalised.
Still a question on timing of moving in. Current date is October half term 2016.
	JP

	8
	Clubs Update
Kidzcare consultation process ongoing. Some stats from Bill on current progress. Some discussion and questions raised.  

From early replies of Kidzcare consultation process some concerns on prices of clubs.  Feeling that PC Clubs should be cheaper than commercial providers. Really need to wait for the analysis of club finances. 

Club coordinators plan to present to the PC, at the next February meeting with a more detailed and developed proposal concerning Kidzcare with respect to clubs for consideration and adoption. 
Also consider a clubs statement or vision to ensure full understanding across all parents/carers.
	BD/PA

	9
	Events
Halloween Party tonight.  

Winter Fair in progress.  

Other events to think about – Summer Fete.


	MR for TMc

	10
	Finance – Treasurer’s Report
1.  Bank of Scotland, Holy Corner. 

· Balance = £xx.
· We're about to start paying tutors for October clubs

· Mark now has internet access for approvals.
2. RBS, Bruntsfield Place. 

· Balance = £xx
· This represents estimated one half share of cost of playground project, based on tender by Endrick earlier this year

· Funding deadline extended until end March 2016. That's non negotiable

3. PayPal account - 

· balance £xx
4. Clubs -

· had hoped the review of clubs pricing would be finished in time for registration for next term's clubs

· not yet ready

· we should have time to consider it in detail in plenty of time to make plans for Summer Term 16

· perception that clubs generate significant profit, not really the case. We have very high running costs

· David and I estimate clubs profit approx. £1,400 for Autumn Term 

· but we've required to give a lot of credits this term for cancelled classes (mostly swimming – very unusual to have so many cancellations. 4 weeks where hardly any classes took place). This will reduce clubs income for next term, as people will use those credits towards the cost of their classes. Total credits given = £657. 

5. Role of treasurer 

· too big a role for one person.
· I'm on top of day to day stuff, but difficult to find time for more strategic analysis.
· very grateful to David Urch for agreeing to help. Have met with him to explain how we operate. Will meet him again to discuss in more detail & then consider how the role could be shared. He prefers not to be a joint treasurer which is fine. Plenty he can do without being a signatory on bank account.
n.b. Details of bank balances available at PC meetings.
	ET

	11
	AOB
What has happened to the planters outside the school?  Being replaced as part for wider upgrade to front of school.
	SL

	12
	Next Meetings
2 Feb 2016 (n.b. Tuesday), 16 March 2016, 18 May 2016 and 15 June 2016. All meetings in Staff Room from 7.00 pm to 8.45 pm.
	


